L’Union Franco-Britannique des Architectes
The Franco-British Union of Architects

Assemblée Générale 2009 - Aide Memoire 
Prepared by Secretary General and based on the Agenda 

Preparation

President to remember to bring the President’s Medal to the AG - and wear it!
Secretary General to remember the flags, the Minute Book, the Agenda and the Minutes of the last Assemblee Generale. Copies of the Agenda and Minutes to be set out on the chairs for the members prior to the start of the meeting. 

Secretary General, at the end of the meeting, to collect the flags and the Minute Book to look after them until the next meeting. The Minutes of the meeting should be handwritten in the Minute Book.

French and British Secretaries to bring Medals to be given to new members who are elected at the AG. 
General Points

French and British Secretaries should please note the information required from them. This is set out below.

Although the official language of the Union is French, all speakers should wherever possible use a mixture of French and English to avoid the need for translation. Arrangements should be made for one or two people who are fluent in both languages to provide a translation, or at least a translation summary, where necessary.

The Secretary General to take notes of what is said at the meeting so that he can prepare the Minutes. He should ensure that the President follows the agenda and does not allow unnecessary and irrelevant side issues to creep into the discussions.
A list of the members present to be prepared by the two Secretaries and to be handed to the Secretary General after the Assemblee for inclusion in the Minutes. 

Assemblée Générale 

The following notes explain what the President and others have to do

1 - The President opens the meeting and may say a few words of welcome to the members present if he /she so wishes. He/she may also thank the members for their support during the year.

2 - Excuses - Apologies; The President invites,  first the secretary of the British Section, to give the names of those members who have sent their apologies for not being present at the meeting. He /she then asks the same of the Secretary of the French section. The names/ number can be included in the Minutes

3 - Necrologie - Deaths; At least two weeks before the start of the AG, the Secretary General to be given by the French and British Secretaries the names of the members who have died during the year with the names of those who are to give the obituary . The President then reads out the names and invites those who are to give the obituary to come forward. The obituary in all cases must be brief. The names to be given to the Secretary General and are included in the Minutes – the obituary, or a shortened version, may be included in the Newsletter.



______________________ by ____________________



______________________ by ____________________



______________________ by ____________________



______________________ by ____________________

At the end of the obituaries, the President asks members present to rise and to stand in silence to remember our friends who have died. The ideal time is one minute but 30 seconds can seem a long time. Secretary General to time by his watch on the table.

4 - Approval of the Minutes of the AG in Jersey. The President asks the members whether the Minutes that have been circulated are a true record of what was said.  The President   invites a proposer and seconder from the members present and then asks for confirmation of approval from the members. The Minute Book is then signed and dated by the President, the Vice President and the Secretary General.

5 - Matters arising from the Minutes.  The President asks the members present whether or not there are any matters, from the Minutes, and not covered by the Agenda, which they wish to raise. If there are, then they can be discussed. The matters should be brief and may be referred at the discretion of the President to the next meeting of the Joint Committee.

6 - Compte rendu sur l’annee ecoulee - The President   invites, firstly, the French Secretary and then, secondly, the British Secretary to give a brief account of the activities of the year. The two secretaries prior to the meeting should discuss together what they propose to say to avoid duplication and it should be written out for the Secretary General so that it can be included in the Minutes.
7 - Report of the Secretary General. There may sometimes be matters that the Secretary General wishes to report to members.

8 - Report of the Tresorier. There may sometimes be matters that the Tresorier wishes to report to members, particularly in regard to bursary funding.

9 - Elections - The President invites the Secretary General to propose the President for the coming year.  The Secretary General then nominates the Vice President.  The President invites approval from the members present.

If approved by the members present, the Vice President moves to the centre of the table and the President takes off the President’s medal and places it round the Vice President’s neck. They exchange greetings and change places at the table. The incoming  President may give the outgoing President a small gift as a memento at this point with his thanks for the work undertaken by his/her predecessor. Alternatively, this can be dealt with at the Banquet – see aide memoire. Secretary General to be advised which the President proposes.

The President then thanks the retiring President for his/her care of the Union as President during the year and for handing over it over in good order or some such words.

The President then proposes that Christian Gimonet should be the Vice President, Howard Nash should be Secretary General, Alexandre Maneval  Tresorier General and invites approval from the members. The Secretary General should be re-elected each year.

The President then proposes as Secretary of the French section Denis Legrand, and as Secretary of the British Section Johnny Devas. A seconder is asked for and then that is put to the members for approval.  The Secretaries should take their places at the table

10 - Election of the members of the two committees who have not been President. - The Statuts require the nomination of six members of each Committee who have not been President to form, with the President, the Vice President, the Secretary General, the Tresorier General and the two secretaries, the Bureau of the Union. 



The British Secretary gives the names of the six British members.



The French Secretary gives the names of the six French members.

11- New members for election - For the avoidance of doubt, in accordance with the Statuts, members can be those architects who are registered in France or the United Kingdom and who are nationals of either country. They must have completed a membership application form, been proposed and seconded and the application discussed at a meeting of the Joint Committee. They should also have attended a function of the Union - a cocktail party or a Reunion. 
The President asks the French Secretary to propose the new British members which he/she reads out with the names of the proposer and seconder - the British Secretary will have given these to him/her before the meeting.

The President then invites the British Secretary to propose the new French members with the names of the proposer and seconder which he /she reads out - the French Secretary will have given these to him/her before the meeting. 

Ideally, when reading out the names of new members, the secretaries should give a thumbnail sketch of their interests and skills. We spend more time on obituaries than on new members!

The President then invites approval from the membership.

New members who are present are invited to come forward one by one to receive their medals from the President. Names of new members to be included in the Minutes. No bad thing for brief summaries of interests of new members to be given.

12 - Resignations - The President invites the two secretaries to give the names of members who have resigned during the year. To be included in the Minutes

13 - Distinctions - The President invites those members who have been awarded distinctions during the year to make these known. Also included in the Minutes

14 - Assemblee Generale of the French Section. It is a requirement of the French Tax authorities that the French section shall be identifiable as a body in its own right. To maintain this but to avoid a split in the Union, the French members hold their own Assemblee Generale within the main Assemblee Generale. Should be included in the Minutes. 

The French President or Vice President is proposed as the Chairman of the French Section for the coming year by a French member. When elected the Chairman then proposes the Secretary as secretary and the Treasurer as Tresorier. The Chairman invites French members present to approve these nominations and then, after approval closes the meeting of the French Section, there being no other business to transact. The Secretary of the French Section also includes a record of the meeting in the papers of the French Section.

15 - The programme of the new President - The President may say, if he/she so wishes, a few words on his/her view of the Union and the year to follow. He/she may also deal with any administrative matters relating to the Reunion.

16 - The next Congress  - The Vice President may say a very few words about the next reunion with the dates – enough to whet the appetite but not overshadow the present proceedings.

17 - Any other business - The President to ask if any members present have any matters they wish to raise. It may be necessary to ask members to be brief. If there are complicated matters, the members should be asked to set them down on paper for the next meeting of the Joint Committee. Remember the Statuts.

18 - Dates of future meetings:
Comite du Liaison Paris
    
Octobre/November 

Comite du Liaison London
 
Mars / Avril
Reunion                                   
Mai  

Comite du Liaison Paris          
Octobre/Novembre 

19 - The President declares the meeting closed. 

